
Onecote Village Hall Trust Meeting: 

Minutes - Tuesday, 7th September 2021 at 7:30pm  

Venue: Village Hall 

 

 

1. Apologies from Stuart & Diane Jaggers, Pete Hill and 

Kate Beresford 

2. Meeting from the meeting held on the 15th June were 

confirmed as an accurate record by TH 

3. Opening of the hall – the hall has been cleaned & risk 

assessment is in place. The art class starts back on 

Thursday 9th September. There have not been many 

enquiries re bingo and this will be left until the start of 

next year. 

4. Finance – IC presented the figures which included the 

hall being hired twice in 2020, for the local elections 

and for the Parish council. The water rate bill was low 

due to lack of use, Tindall’s continue to sponsor the 

broadband whilst Julie Grindey has donated £50 and 

the Roden’s for use of the tennis court. 

5. Door repairs – GR suggested that the door repairs be of 

a hard wood door and frame. Danny is to look at costs 

for the next meeting with a £100 grant already in place 

from Stuarts endeavours.  

6. Historic paperwork, Land Registry – Tracy & Ian have 

worked through approximately half of the paperwork 



and will made a new date to look at the rest. In order 

to update the land registry details a form COG1 with 

have to be completed. PT will obtain such for next 

meeting as only one set of details can be used. 

7. Car parking – TH reported that walkers were parking in 

front of the hall and when approached to keep the 

access clear re the ongoing works, they reported that 

the Country Walking magazine had printed walks in the 

area. In addition they stated that free parking was 

available in front of the village hall. Checks of the 

publication reveal that the magazine only states that 

parking is available in front of the hall. Janet is to look 

at obtaining ‘Keep Access Free’ signage. 

8. AOB – TH reported that DJ has two bookings for next 

year and the costs of hire are to be looked at in the 

next meeting. TH further stated that next year we 

could look at staging a ‘Big Jubilee Lunch’ for the 

Queens celebrations next year when the 2 – 5th of June 

will be bank holidays. The parish council, in their recent 

meeting have stated that they are in favour of an event 

and willing to help. TH will organise a committee if 

possible, to oversee the events. PT will ask a friend re 

music and marquee for the date. 

A Whatsapp group was mentioned for the committee and 

it is believed that all members, other than Ian had the 

app at this time but TH would help set Ian up if possible. 

To be further investigated in next meeting. 



PT offered to run ‘Cop Corner’ or something similar, any 

names suggestions welcome, on the Onecote Observer. 

This will allow the readers to pen any questions of a 

policing nature, such as traffic offence queries which will 

be answered for all to see and comment if they wish. 

 

 

The next meeting is pencilled in for Wednesday 24.11.21 

which also incorporate the AGM. 

 

 


